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MINUTES OF THE WHEATHILL GOLF CLUB MAIN COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 28th June 2017
PRESENT:
Janette Stewart-Burnett
JSB
Chair

Gunnar Ovland

GO
Club Captain


Sue Bamping

 
SBa     
Ladies’ Captain

Dave Gregory


DG
Club Treasurer

Pete Dunford


PD
Club Secretary


Jill Byrne


JB
Committee Member

Ivor Lewis


IL
Senior Club Captain

Steve Barrow


SB
Junior Organiser



Andrew England

AE
Proprietor


Charlie Anderson

CA 
Club Vice Captain (Attendance Part Time)


Melanie Brewin

MB
Ladies’ Vice Captain (Attendance Part Time)


Alan Forscutt


AF 
Seniors Vice Captain (Attendance Part Time)

1. Introduction
JSB welcomed year 2017 Vice Captains to the meeting inviting them to report on their recommendations for the Silver Jubilee year celebrations. 
2. Apologise:- Chris Whyntie
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting 24th May 2017
The Minutes of the last Meeting were agreed, proposed by JB and seconded by GO

4.    Silver Jubilee Proposals 
CA reported that a committee consisting of the current vice captains had produced a set list of recommendations as follows:-

a. Every monthly medal winners, men’s, senior, ladies, and juniors would receive a silver coated medal engraved with Wheathill G.C Silver Jubilee medal winner 2018

b. A one off Wheathill G.C Silver Jubilee Champion Trophy in the 36-hole club competition.

Cost approx. £45 Hedges and Ditches Trophy £30 (The committee judged that this proposal should extend to both the Seniors and Ladies Club Championship competitions)

c. Silver Jubilee Captains Family Day:- to create a family friendly atmosphere with members and family, friends and their children/grand children. Using the academy course for activities such as a bouncy castle, children’s putting competition, face painting, the usual BBQ and some music.

d. Captains Silver Jubilee Invitation pairs supported with sponsors and food

e. Seniors Jubilee invitation pairs

f. Ladies Silver Jubilee open event.

The committee unanimously agreed with these proposals and asked the vice captain’s to continue with the organisation in conjunction with the proprietor.
AE stated that he would seek County funding to help on the basis of encouraging juniors to become involved with golf.

Action: CA, AF, MB in conjunction with AE
5. Matters Arising from previous meetings
Matters arising were addressed either at the appropriate agenda items or as follows:
Archiving
JB confirmed a meeting had been held and sections had been divided between the three members to write up. Paperwork on progress to date will be presented at the next MCM 
Action: PD for the July meeting
6. Secretaries Report and Correspondence.

Nothing to report.
7. Handicap & Competitions Secretaries Report

No Report
8.  Treasurer’s Report
DG provided the latest financial statement. See Appendix 1
DG stated that he had not received this month’s financial report from the senior’s section and urged IL to pursue.
9.  Captain’s Report
GO reported:

It’s been yet another busy month for all the sections. In addition to League matches & Friendlies, we had two teams taking part in the English Club Team Championship regional final at Stover GC in Devon and acquitted themselves well. Charlie & I took part in an invitational event at Weston-Super-Mare GC in celebration of their 125th Jubilee year and came away with raffle prizes.  

Our course is looking increasingly good, and the long rough is waiting to claim its victims at the Club Championship this w/e, Good luck everyone!

The full 2018 calendar has now been e-mailed to relevant key personnel for comments & approval.

There are still a few slots left for members to sign up for Captain’s Day on 22nd July, and I also hope our members will support the Summer Ball on the 29th July. I have asked the Pro-shop to include reminders of these events in the next news-letter.

We recently had an incident of texts sent from the Clubhouse to players still out on the course informing them of competition scores already in. This is a very disappointing development and goes against the spirit of the game of golf. The use of mobile phones on the course is prohibited except for emergencies. I have asked the Pro-shop to include this reminder in the next newsletter.

Happy golfing
10. Management Report
AE Reported: 
· Course is being prepared for the Championship on the weekend (GUR and hole changes etc.)

· Food is at £5 a head for BBQ and salad buffet funded by the Committee. Also available to purchase for other golfers on the Sunday. 

· Golfers should not play any competitions or two sweeps for cash as it is against the rules of amateur status.

· Newsletter has gone out today. 

· Junior day helpers required for the mini tour event on the 24th August about 6 or 7 people.

· The fairways have been cut nearer to the tees as requested by the ladies. 

· Renovations for autumn are in planning with a view to being done in September weather permitting. 
11. Ladies’ Section Report
SBa reported: 
The first round of the Rogers Cup was played in atrocious conditions at Cannington on the May Monday Bank Holiday. Unfortunately we lost 

5-2 this score does not reflect the battle that was fought by Joan, Ann G and Sue H. They all took their matches to the last hole. 

The league matches were a bit of a mixed bunch winning at home against Stockwood Vale 5-2 but losing away at Cricket St Thomas 4-3. So far we have played four, won three and lost one. We have 16points.  Mendip has played four won two and lost two and have 17points, Stockwood Vale have played five won three (home matches) and lost two and they have 19 points, so it is still quite close. Our next match is away against Stockwood Vale on 7th July.

The Mixed Charity Bowmaker took place last weekend and despite the low turnout there was a good atmosphere and everyone seemed to enjoy themselves. The money raised on the day was £1899 - £1575 from tee sponsorship, £180 from entrance fee and £144 from the raffle. I’d like to thank the following people for their support on the day – Joan Stone, Sandra Bradshaw and Howard Bamping. The ladies sections were also very generous with their contributions towards the raffle.

The Friendly against Orchardleigh on 5th June was postponed due to adverse weather conditions, and is in the process of being rearranged.

The Mixed friendly against Cricket St Thomas is also being rearranged.

28 pairs have entered for the Mixed Open so because of the low numbers the closing date for entries has been extended to Friday 30th June. 40% of the field are from away clubs.

Gunnar and I have put our heads together and produced the poster and tickets for the Summer Dance on 29th July. Tickets, costing £20pp are available at the bar.

Liz Mettam’s 90th Birthday celebration is on 9th August. It comprises a game of golf, a Florida scramble, which is quicker than a Texas Scramble, followed by Bubbles and Strawberries. The cost will be £5pp.The motorbike “scramble” will take place after the golf and before the strawberries. A notice will be put up for people to sign up and there will be a random draw.
12. Seniors’ Section Report
IL Reported:
The senior’s club championship was held with Chris Reed winning by the closest of margins.
He said there was a request from some senior members to have separate prizes for each round of the senior’s club championship. Whilst not encouraged by the committee it is an issue solely for the senior’s committee to resolve.
Seniors have played 6 friendlies and lost only 2.

The issue on the value of fixed prize money had been discussed at the seniors committee meeting and a proposal based on a percentage of the entrance money has been put forward for further discussion both at the next seniors committee meeting and with the proprietor.

Action: IL
Seniors Captains day notice has been posted on the senior’s board
13.  Junior Section Report

SB Reported:
The Committee Cup was a success although the Main Committee prevailed 2-1. The juniors unfortunately lost a player just before tee off and George Barrow-Stacey had to play on his own but put in a credible performance only going down on the 15th hole. Oliver England and Tomos Wray won their match on the 17th.

The juniors have now played 3 matches and have performed well in their Somerset League matches. Despite being a player short in the last two matches they have pulled themselves up into third place (There are only four teams). Our home match is on Sunday 25th June and we have a full team and will be trying to win our own event. We have received meals at all our away fixtures and it was agreed at the start of the season that we would use some junior funds to pay for the meal at our home fixture.

Key dates coming up:

Sun June 25th Somerset Development League (Home fixture)

Sun July 23rd Junior Championship

Thurs July 27th Junior Open Meeting

As stated at the last meeting Lesley is running the open meeting on July 27th and is hoping for some volunteers to help on the day.

Coaching with Martin continues to be well attended and is appreciated by all the members and our thanks to Martin.

The junior organiser served notice that he intends to stand down at the end of the membership period.

SB thanked the committee for its help during his period of office and JB thanked SB on behalf of the committee for work he had done in moving the junior section forward.

Go stated that he had looked at moving the Committee Cup in 2018 to avoid school exams and it was not practical. It was then suggested to look into moving the cup later in the season perhaps early autumn
Action: GO to review 
14. AOB
The subject of a donation plaque for the flagpole was raised, AE offered to review.

Action: AE on going
The In Memoriam book is not being kept up to date, currently only two deceased members have been entered.
GO to produce a set of introductory words, It was agreed that the introduction should be written by a calligrapher, SB to approach her contact.
Action: GO & SBa
It was suggested that not everyone is aware of the book and that a notice be placed on the notice board or an entry in the next newsletter perhaps both.

It was suggested that a better place for the book to reside be found.

Action: All to consider

SBa was concerned that the distance from Tee to fairway on some holes made it difficult for some ladies to reach the fairways and asked if the distance from tee to fairway could be reduced.

Action: Closed
The subject of vouchers was raised and the principle of sharing the 10 vouchers donated by AE was explained as it was evident that some clubs had been approached by more that one member seeking complimentary vouchers.

Club captains to ensure that the vice captains understand the rules for next year.

Action: Closed
The next meeting will be held at 18:30 on Wednesday 26th July 2017 in the Club House.

Signed:
J. Stewart-Burnett



Date: 26th July 2017
       Chair
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Juniors prizes
cash

Cheque no:867
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Totals

Capts Charity
Gen/mens/juniors
cash at bank

cash in hand

Total

Wheathill golf club accounts 25th May 2017 to 26th June 2017

General Section Mens Section Junior Section Ladies Sections Senior Section
£1,373.70 £1,400.87 £790.44 £1,531.63 £967.22
£43.60
£1,373.70 £1,444.47 £790.44 £1,531.63 £967.22
Nil Nil
£12.00
£85.00
£1,288.70 £1,444.47 £778.44 £2,471.13
£13.00
£3,488.61
£23.00
£3,511.61









Wheathill	golf	club	accounts	25th	May	2017	to	26th	June	2017

General	Section Mens	Section Junior	Section Ladies	Sections Senior	Section

Opening	Balance £1,373.70 £1,400.87 £790.44 £1,531.63 £967.22

Comp	income £43.60

Totals £1,373.70 £1,444.47 £790.44 £1,531.63 £967.22

Expenditure Nil Nil

Juniors	prizes £12.00

cash

Cheque	no:867

Lombard	entry £85.00

Totals

£1,288.70

£1,444.47 £778.44 £2,471.13

Capts	Charity £13.00

Gen/mens/juniors

cash	at	bank £3,488.61

cash	in	hand £23.00

Total £3,511.61


PAGE  
5

